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SUBJECT: Solid Waste Franchise Agreement –  Renewal 

MEETING: Public Works Committee – 18 JUL 2023 

DEPARTMENT:  Public Works 

STAFF CONTACT: Nick Williams  
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of Waste Connections proposed amendment to renew the agreement for the collection, 
hauling, and disposal of municipal solid waste and construction and demolition waste.  
 

BACKGROUND: 
The City of Stephenville entered into an exclusive franchise agreement with IESI, TX Corporation in January of 2005. 
The agreement is currently operated by Waste Connections Lonestar, Inc.  
 

The term of the exclusive franchise agreement was last updated and approved in September of 2018 extending the 
term to December 31, 2023.  Rates were modified in March of 2023. 
 

PROPOSAL: 
Attached is a copy of a proposed draft amendment extending the agreement for a term of five (5) years.  A copy of the 
existing agreement is also attached. The proposed agreement renewal, if approved by council, would become effective 
on January 1, 2024.   
 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY: 
None; a provision of the proposed renewal agreement maintains the current rate structure through calendar year 2024. 

 

ALTERNATIVES: 

The following alternatives are provided for council consideration: 

1. Do not approve the agreement renewal request as presented; 
2. Recommend an alternative renewal methodology to be included in the contract. 

  

ATTACHMENTS: 

2023_07-18 Amendment No. 8 – DRAFT  
 

 


